
Appendix C 
 
I am pleased to have been appointed Shadow Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care and Public 
Health by opposition group Leader Steve Hastings. I will be joining both the Corporate Scrutiny 
Committee and Adult Social Care Policy & Scrutiny Committee at the Full Council Meeting which is 
taking place at the same time as the July Bembridge Parish Council Meeting. I look forward to 
working with colleagues across the chamber and drawing upon my own professional and voluntary 
experiences in these areas. 
 
With the substantial rain we had a few weeks ago, drainage was tested in Bembridge and some 
properties suffered flooding and damage. I met with residents at Hillway and the High Street 
(together with Cllrs Liz White and Jay Chapman) to look at the problems with drainage for myself. It 
is very apparent from inspecting drains along the High Street that they have become blocked and the 
water is unable to properly soak away into a secondary drainage system under the middle of the 
road. I have had a number of separate communications with Island Roads and have asked that an 
extensive drain clearance operation be undertaken so that it does not happen again. I await a 
response and will chase up if necessary. 
 
I am disappointed that the Isle of Wight Council planning department missed the statutory deadline 
for determining the application at Love Lane (21/00224/FUL). They finally published their report on 
7th July and as previously communicated, this would have been a decision for refusal. As the 
statutory deadline was missed the formal decision will now be made by the Panning Inspectorate. I 
have written to the Council’s Cabinet Member for Planning to ask what he will be doing to make sure 
the Council does not miss statutory deadlines, especially on a planning issue as important as this 
with over 300 objections. He has responded that extra resource has been made available. Ollie 
Boulter (Planning) also responded to say that the applicant asked for additional time to provide tree 
information which took the determination over the 8 week period. The planning officers were 
understandably surprised to subsequently discover that the applicant had made an appeal for non-
determination within the 8 week time limit when the additional time was to accommodate the 
applicant’s own tree information.  
 
I will be writing to the Planning Inspectorate drawing attention to the Council’s own reasoning for a 
refusal in its report and I will bring together the well-argued issues contained in the 300 objections 
from residents.  
 
Looking across the Island more widely I am concerned by some elements of the plans to reconfigure 
Ryde Esplanade transport interchange. The overall intentions of the plan are positive and there are 
many progressive elements, however there are some aspects which need changing. These include 
the proposed demolition of the pier café, public toilets and flower gardens to make way for a larger 
car drop off area. We should be protecting useful green spaces and public amenities and 
discouraging unnecessary vehicle movements and congestion. The proposals also include new traffic 
lights at the bottom of George Street to allow buses to cut across the flow of traffic rather than 
joining the flow as they currently do. This risks congestion where there is none currently. I have 
discussed this at length with some Council colleagues and local businesses who agree the plans need 
looking at again.  
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